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Members of the Assembly, 

I am writing to express interest in serving on the Climate Action Task Force. When the 

last task force published the Climate Action Plan I had just graduated from Sitka High. I feel 

lucky to have grown up in Lingít Aaní, in a place where the complex connections between 

humans and natural systems are so evident and valued. I feel even luckier to be a member of a 

community that is committed to combating climate change through emissions reductions, 

mitigation, and adaptation.  

I could contribute effectively to this task force because of my academic background and 

my experience with collaborative problem solving. During my undergraduate and graduate 

programs at Stanford I studied climate science, climate change impacts, earth systems, building 

systems, and climate change action planning for coastal cities. As part of my undergraduate 

major in engineering, I learned about sustainable building practices and clean energy 

technologies. As a design consultant with MRV Architects I had the opportunity to work on the 

Blueprint Downtown project to collect community input on long-term planning for the Juneau 

downtown area. 

More recently, while training to become a science teacher, I had the opportunity to study 

the relationship between western science and Indigenous knowledge systems. The in-depth 

knowledge of natural systems gained by Alaska Native peoples through generations of living 

closely with the land is invaluable to responding to our current climate crisis. Moreover, Lingít 

environmental philosophies and values could help guide our actions as we make decisions 

about living with the land today. I would like to be part of a diverse task force that listens to the 

community and works together to find a way forward. 

I believe the Climate Task Force has an incredibly important mission. Our community is 

already experiencing the effects of climate change. Whatever action we do or do not take in 

response will have long lasting impacts. We need to plan ahead to ensure the best possible 

future for our community and ecosystems. It is time to evaluate and update the previous climate 

action plan, and to set new goals and initiatives for sustainable community development. 

Sincerely, 

Caitlin Woolsey 

 
 




